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Summary:- A revised application to extend Burgh-by-Sands Village Hall has been received.  The Village Hall Committee has requested that the application be determined by the end of August 2008 so that, if it is approved, a bid can be made for lottery funding.  The bid for lottery funding has to be received by 2 September 2008.

Recommendation:- If objections require referral to Committee, that Members agree to undertake a site visit on 20 August 2008, prior to considering the application at the Development Control Committee on 22 August 2008.

Catherine Elliot

Director of Development Services

Contact Officer:
Stephen Daniel
Ext:
7375


To the Chairman and Members of the 





          DS.88/08

Development Control Committee 

1.0
Background

1.1 Burgh-by-Sands Village Hall Committee is currently seeking planning permission to extend the village hall.  An application was received on 4 April 2008 but this was withdrawn, following the receipt of a number of objections.  The Village Hall Committee has revised the scheme and has re-submitted the application (08/0535).  Lottery funding will be needed to implement the scheme and as such the Village Hall Committee needs to have a planning permission in place by the end of August 2008, so that it can bid for lottery money.  The bid for lottery funding has to be submitted by 2 September 2008.  

1.2 In order to achieve this deadline, a decision will need to be made on the revised application by the end of August 2008.  If the application needs to be determined by the Development Control Committee, a decision will need to be reached at the meeting on 22 August 2008.  A site visit, to assess the relevant issues, would be beneficial and this would need to be undertaken prior to the Committee meeting on 22 August 2008, so that the application can be determined at that meeting. 

2.0
Recommendation
2.1
If the application needs to be determined by Committee, that Members of the Development Control Committee agree to attend a site visit at Burgh-by-Sands Village Hall on 20 August 2008, so that the application can be determined at the Committee Meeting on 22 August 2008.


Catherine Elliot

Director of Development Services

Contact Officer:
Stephen Daniel
Ext:
7375
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